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AMENDMENT NO. 501 

At the request of Mr. ALEXANDER, the 
names of the Senator from Massachu-
setts (Ms. WARREN), the Senator from 
North Carolina (Mr. BURR), the Senator 
from Minnesota (Mr. FRANKEN), the 
Senator from Utah (Mr. HATCH), the 
Senator from Colorado (Mr. BENNET) 
and the Senator from Wisconsin (Ms. 
BALDWIN) were added as cosponsors of 
amendment No. 501 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 505 
At the request of Mr. SULLIVAN, the 

names of the Senator from Indiana 
(Mr. DONNELLY) and the Senator from 
Maine (Mr. KING) were added as cospon-
sors of amendment No. 505 proposed to 
S. Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 512 
At the request of Mr. VITTER, the 

name of the Senator from Massachu-
setts (Mr. MARKEY) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 512 intended 
to be proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an 
original concurrent resolution setting 
forth the congressional budget for the 
United States Government for fiscal 
year 2016 and setting forth the appro-
priate budgetary levels for fiscal years 
2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 520 
At the request of Mr. WYDEN, his 

name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 520 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 544 
At the request of Mr. KIRK, the name 

of the Senator from Virginia (Mr. WAR-
NER) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 544 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 545 
At the request of Mr. KIRK, the name 

of the Senator from Arkansas (Mr. COT-
TON) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 545 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 573 
At the request of Mr. MARKEY, the 

name of the Senator from New York 

(Mrs. GILLIBRAND) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 573 proposed 
to S. Con. Res. 11, an original concur-
rent resolution setting forth the con-
gressional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 580 
At the request of Mr. MANCHIN, the 

name of the Senator from Oregon (Mr. 
WYDEN) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 580 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 597 
At the request of Mr. JOHNSON, the 

names of the Senator from Virginia 
(Mr. WARNER) and the Senator from 
Maine (Mr. KING) were added as cospon-
sors of amendment No. 597 proposed to 
S. Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 602 
At the request of Mr. DURBIN, the 

name of the Senator from New York 
(Mrs. GILLIBRAND) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 602 intended 
to be proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an 
original concurrent resolution setting 
forth the congressional budget for the 
United States Government for fiscal 
year 2016 and setting forth the appro-
priate budgetary levels for fiscal years 
2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 608 
At the request of Mr. BROWN, the 

name of the Senator from Oregon (Mr. 
MERKLEY) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 608 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 610 
At the request of Mr. ISAKSON, the 

name of the Senator from Kansas (Mr. 
ROBERTS) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 610 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 611 
At the request of Mr. ISAKSON, the 

name of the Senator from Georgia (Mr. 
PERDUE) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 611 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 624 
At the request of Mr. ALEXANDER, the 

name of the Senator from Massachu-
setts (Ms. WARREN) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 624 proposed 
to S. Con. Res. 11, an original concur-
rent resolution setting forth the con-
gressional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 636 
At the request of Mr. WARNER, the 

name of the Senator from Illinois (Mr. 
KIRK) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 636 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 639 
At the request of Mr. PETERS, the 

name of the Senator from Wisconsin 
(Mr. JOHNSON) was added as a cosponsor 
of amendment No. 639 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 643 
At the request of Ms. HEITKAMP, the 

name of the Senator from Maine (Mr. 
KING) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 643 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 659 
At the request of Mr. BOOZMAN, his 

name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 659 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 672 
At the request of Mr. FLAKE, the 

name of the Senator from Pennsyl-
vania (Mr. TOOMEY) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 672 intended 
to be proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an 
original concurrent resolution setting 
forth the congressional budget for the 
United States Government for fiscal 
year 2016 and setting forth the appro-
priate budgetary levels for fiscal years 
2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 681 
At the request of Mr. PORTMAN, the 

name of the Senator from Ohio (Mr. 
BROWN) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 681 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 
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AMENDMENT NO. 690 

At the request of Mr. SCOTT, the 
name of the Senator from Tennessee 
(Mr. ALEXANDER) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 690 intended 
to be proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an 
original concurrent resolution setting 
forth the congressional budget for the 
United States Government for fiscal 
year 2016 and setting forth the appro-
priate budgetary levels for fiscal years 
2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 692 
At the request of Mr. SCOTT, the 

names of the Senator from Utah (Mr. 
HATCH) and the Senator from Ten-
nessee (Mr. ALEXANDER) were added as 
cosponsors of amendment No. 692 pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 693 
At the request of Mr. ROUNDS, the 

name of the Senator from Michigan 
(Mr. PETERS) was added as a cosponsor 
of amendment No. 693 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 706 
At the request of Mr. MARKEY, the 

name of the Senator from Minnesota 
(Mr. FRANKEN) was added as a cospon-
sor of amendment No. 706 intended to 
be proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an origi-
nal concurrent resolution setting forth 
the congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 708 
At the request of Mr. WYDEN, the 

name of the Senator from Maryland 
(Mr. CARDIN) was added as a cosponsor 
of amendment No. 708 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 723 
At the request of Mr. BOOKER, the 

name of the Senator from Arizona (Mr. 
FLAKE) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 723 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 745 
At the request of Mr. LEE, the name 

of the Senator from Utah (Mr. HATCH) 
was added as a cosponsor of amend-
ment No. 745 intended to be proposed to 
S. Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 

resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 747 
At the request of Mr. LEE, the name 

of the Senator from Utah (Mr. HATCH) 
was added as a cosponsor of amend-
ment No. 747 intended to be proposed to 
S. Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 750 
At the request of Mr. LEE, the name 

of the Senator from Utah (Mr. HATCH) 
was added as a cosponsor of amend-
ment No. 750 proposed to S. Con. Res. 
11, an original concurrent resolution 
setting forth the congressional budget 
for the United States Government for 
fiscal year 2016 and setting forth the 
appropriate budgetary levels for fiscal 
years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 759 
At the request of Mr. LEE, the name 

of the Senator from Utah (Mr. HATCH) 
was added as a cosponsor of amend-
ment No. 759 proposed to S. Con. Res. 
11, an original concurrent resolution 
setting forth the congressional budget 
for the United States Government for 
fiscal year 2016 and setting forth the 
appropriate budgetary levels for fiscal 
years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 762 
At the request of Mr. GRAHAM, the 

names of the Senator from Kansas (Mr. 
MORAN) and the Senator from Min-
nesota (Mr. FRANKEN) were added as co-
sponsors of amendment No. 762 in-
tended to be proposed to S. Con. Res. 
11, an original concurrent resolution 
setting forth the congressional budget 
for the United States Government for 
fiscal year 2016 and setting forth the 
appropriate budgetary levels for fiscal 
years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 769 
At the request of Ms. MURKOWSKI, the 

name of the Senator from Alaska (Mr. 
SULLIVAN) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 769 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 775 
At the request of Mr. RUBIO, the 

name of the Senator from Illinois (Mr. 
KIRK) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 775 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 780 
At the request of Mr. CORNYN, the 

name of the Senator from Vermont 

(Mr. LEAHY) was added as a cosponsor 
of amendment No. 780 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

At the request of Mr. VITTER, his 
name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 780 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, supra. 

AMENDMENT NO. 784 
At the request of Mr. BROWN, the 

name of the Senator from South Caro-
lina (Mr. GRAHAM) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 784 intended 
to be proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an 
original concurrent resolution setting 
forth the congressional budget for the 
United States Government for fiscal 
year 2016 and setting forth the appro-
priate budgetary levels for fiscal years 
2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 797 
At the request of Mrs. FISCHER, the 

name of the Senator from West Vir-
ginia (Mr. MANCHIN) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 797 intended 
to be proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an 
original concurrent resolution setting 
forth the congressional budget for the 
United States Government for fiscal 
year 2016 and setting forth the appro-
priate budgetary levels for fiscal years 
2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 798 
At the request of Mrs. MURRAY, the 

name of the Senator from Minnesota 
(Mr. FRANKEN) was added as a cospon-
sor of amendment No. 798 proposed to 
S. Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 800 
At the request of Ms. CANTWELL, the 

names of the Senator from West Vir-
ginia (Mr. MANCHIN), the Senator from 
Delaware (Mr. COONS), the Senator 
from Connecticut (Mr. BLUMENTHAL), 
the Senator from Virginia (Mr. WAR-
NER), the Senator from Illinois (Mr. 
DURBIN), the Senator from New York 
(Mr. SCHUMER), the Senator from Penn-
sylvania (Mr. CASEY), the Senator from 
Ohio (Mr. BROWN), the Senator from 
New Jersey (Mr. MENENDEZ), the Sen-
ator from New Jersey (Mr. BOOKER), 
the Senator from Massachusetts (Mr. 
MARKEY), the Senator from Hawaii 
(Ms. HIRONO), the Senator from Maine 
(Mr. KING), the Senator from Maryland 
(Mr. CARDIN), the Senator from Michi-
gan (Mr. PETERS), the Senator from 
Massachusetts (Ms. WARREN) and the 
Senator from Virginia (Mr. KAINE) 
were added as cosponsors of amend-
ment No. 800 proposed to S. Con. Res. 
11, an original concurrent resolution 
setting forth the congressional budget 
for the United States Government for 
fiscal year 2016 and setting forth the 
appropriate budgetary levels for fiscal 
years 2017 through 2025. 

VerDate Sep 11 2014 12:23 Apr 08, 2015 Jkt 000000 PO 00000 Frm 00037 Fmt 0624 Sfmt 0634 E:\RECORD15\MAR 15\S26MR5.PT2 S26MR5D
S

K
D

7Q
T

V
N

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
O

N
G

-R
E

C
-O

N
LI

N
E



CONGRESSIONAL RECORD — SENATES2046 March 26, 2015 
AMENDMENT NO. 812 

At the request of Mrs. MURRAY, the 
names of the Senator from Wisconsin 
(Ms. BALDWIN), the Senator from Con-
necticut (Mr. BLUMENTHAL) and the 
Senator from Hawaii (Mr. SCHATZ) were 
added as cosponsors of amendment No. 
812 proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an 
original concurrent resolution setting 
forth the congressional budget for the 
United States Government for fiscal 
year 2016 and setting forth the appro-
priate budgetary levels for fiscal years 
2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 817 
At the request of Mr. DURBIN, the 

name of the Senator from Massachu-
setts (Mr. MARKEY) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 817 proposed 
to S. Con. Res. 11, an original concur-
rent resolution setting forth the con-
gressional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 822 
At the request of Mr. FLAKE, the 

name of the Senator from Ohio (Mr. 
PORTMAN) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 822 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 825 
At the request of Mr. BLUMENTHAL, 

the name of the Senator from Wis-
consin (Ms. BALDWIN) was added as a 
cosponsor of amendment No. 825 pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 828 
At the request of Mr. FRANKEN, the 

names of the Senator from Massachu-
setts (Ms. WARREN), the Senator from 
Pennsylvania (Mr. CASEY), the Senator 
from Hawaii (Ms. HIRONO) and the Sen-
ator from Rhode Island (Mr. WHITE-
HOUSE) were added as cosponsors of 
amendment No. 828 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 836 
At the request of Mr. MCCONNELL, 

the name of the Senator from Okla-
homa (Mr. INHOFE) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 836 proposed 
to S. Con. Res. 11, an original concur-
rent resolution setting forth the con-
gressional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 842 
At the request of Mr. MERKLEY, the 

name of the Senator from Ohio (Mr. 

BROWN) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 842 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 850 

At the request of Mr. VITTER, the 
name of the Senator from Oklahoma 
(Mr. INHOFE) was added as a cosponsor 
of amendment No. 850 intended to be 
proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 859 

At the request of Mr. LEE, the name 
of the Senator from Utah (Mr. HATCH) 
was added as a cosponsor of amend-
ment No. 859 intended to be proposed to 
S. Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 861 

At the request of Mr. LEE, the name 
of the Senator from Utah (Mr. HATCH) 
was added as a cosponsor of amend-
ment No. 861 intended to be proposed to 
S. Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 866 

At the request of Mrs. MURRAY, the 
name of the Senator from Connecticut 
(Mr. BLUMENTHAL) was added as a co-
sponsor of amendment No. 866 proposed 
to S. Con. Res. 11, an original concur-
rent resolution setting forth the con-
gressional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 880 

At the request of Mr. DURBIN, the 
names of the Senator from Michigan 
(Mr. PETERS) and the Senator from 
Massachusetts (Ms. WARREN) were 
added as cosponsors of amendment No. 
880 intended to be proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 899 

At the request of Mr. PORTMAN, his 
name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 899 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 900 

At the request of Mr. CARDIN, the 
names of the Senator from Ohio (Mr. 
PORTMAN) and the Senator from Iowa 
(Mr. GRASSLEY) were added as cospon-
sors of amendment No. 900 proposed to 
S. Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 914 

At the request of Mr. REED, the name 
of the Senator from Rhode Island (Mr. 
WHITEHOUSE) was added as a cosponsor 
of amendment No. 914 intended to be 
proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 916 

At the request of Mr. REED, the name 
of the Senator from Ohio (Mr. BROWN) 
was added as a cosponsor of amend-
ment No. 916 intended to be proposed to 
S. Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 918 

At the request of Mr. REED, the 
names of the Senator from Pennsyl-
vania (Mr. CASEY), the Senator from 
Rhode Island (Mr. WHITEHOUSE) and the 
Senator from Massachusetts (Ms. WAR-
REN) were added as cosponsors of 
amendment No. 918 proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 919 

At the request of Mr. REED, the 
names of the Senator from Massachu-
setts (Ms. WARREN) and the Senator 
from Connecticut (Mr. BLUMENTHAL) 
were added as cosponsors of amend-
ment No. 919 proposed to S. Con. Res. 
11, an original concurrent resolution 
setting forth the congressional budget 
for the United States Government for 
fiscal year 2016 and setting forth the 
appropriate budgetary levels for fiscal 
years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 921 

At the request of Mr. REED, the 
names of the Senator from Virginia 
(Mr. KAINE), the Senator from Rhode 
Island (Mr. WHITEHOUSE) and the Sen-
ator from Vermont (Mr. LEAHY) were 
added as cosponsors of amendment No. 
921 intended to be proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 
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CONGRESSIONAL RECORD — SENATE S2047 March 26, 2015 
AMENDMENT NO. 923 

At the request of Mr. REED, the name 
of the Senator from Massachusetts 
(Ms. WARREN) was added as a cosponsor 
of amendment No. 923 intended to be 
proposed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 950 
At the request of Mr. MCCONNELL, 

the names of the Senator from Kansas 
(Mr. ROBERTS), the Senator from New 
Hampshire (Mrs. SHAHEEN), the Sen-
ator from Arkansas (Mr. BOOZMAN), the 
Senator from Pennsylvania (Mr. 
CASEY), the Senator from Michigan 
(Ms. STABENOW), the Senator from 
Florida (Mr. NELSON), the Senator from 
Washington (Mrs. MURRAY), the Sen-
ator from Ohio (Mr. BROWN), the Sen-
ator from Illinois (Mr. KIRK), the Sen-
ator from Massachusetts (Mr. MARKEY) 
and the Senator from South Carolina 
(Mr. SCOTT) were added as cosponsors 
of amendment No. 950 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 954 
At the request of Mr. FLAKE, the 

names of the Senator from Tennessee 
(Mr. ALEXANDER), the Senator from 
Tennessee (Mr. CORKER), the Senator 
from Arizona (Mr. MCCAIN), the Sen-
ator from Utah (Mr. HATCH) and the 
Senator from Utah (Mr. LEE) were 
added as cosponsors of amendment No. 
954 intended to be proposed to S. Con. 
Res. 11, an original concurrent resolu-
tion setting forth the congressional 
budget for the United States Govern-
ment for fiscal year 2016 and setting 
forth the appropriate budgetary levels 
for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 958 
At the request of Mr. DURBIN, his 

name was withdrawn as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 958 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

At the request of Mr. BROWN, his 
name was withdrawn as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 958 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, supra. 

AMENDMENT NO. 1078 
At the request of Mrs. MURRAY, the 

name of the Senator from Hawaii (Mr. 
SCHATZ) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1078 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 1097 

At the request of Mr. WYDEN, the 
name of the Senator from Oregon (Mr. 
MERKLEY) was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1097 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 1099 

At the request of Mrs. MURRAY, her 
name was withdrawn as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1099 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

AMENDMENT NO. 1101 

At the request of Mrs. MURRAY, her 
name was withdrawn as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1101 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

At the request of Mr. DURBIN, the 
name of the Senator from Maryland 
(Mr. CARDIN) was added as a cosponsor 
of amendment No. 1101 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, supra. 

AMENDMENT NO. 1105 

At the request of Mrs. MCCASKILL, 
her name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1105 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, an original concurrent 
resolution setting forth the congres-
sional budget for the United States 
Government for fiscal year 2016 and 
setting forth the appropriate budgetary 
levels for fiscal years 2017 through 2025. 

At the request of Mr. BOOKER, his 
name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1105 proposed to S. 
Con. Res. 11, supra. 

AMENDMENT NO. 1112 

At the request of Mr. MANCHIN, his 
name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1112 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, an original 
concurrent resolution setting forth the 
congressional budget for the United 
States Government for fiscal year 2016 
and setting forth the appropriate budg-
etary levels for fiscal years 2017 
through 2025. 

At the request of Mrs. MURRAY, her 
name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1112 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, supra. 

At the request of Mr. BROWN, his 
name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1112 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, supra. 

At the request of Mr. SCHATZ, his 
name was added as a cosponsor of 
amendment No. 1112 intended to be pro-
posed to S. Con. Res. 11, supra. 

STATEMENTS ON INTRODUCED 
BILLS AND JOINT RESOLUTIONS 

By Mr. DURBIN (for himself and 
Mr. KIRK): 

S. 870. A bill to require rulemaking 
by the Administrator of the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency to ad-
dress considerations in evaluating the 
need for public and individual disaster 
assistance, and for other purposes; to 
the Committee on Homeland Security 
and Governmental Affairs. 

Mr. DURBIN. Mr. President, I am 
proud to introduce today a bill to try 
to bring some transparency and fair-
ness into FEMA’s disaster declaration 
process. It is the Fairness in Federal 
Disaster Declarations Act. 

The inspiration for the bill was a 
tragic one. On February 29, 2012, leap 
day, a category F–4 tornado tore 
through southeastern Illinois, causing 
damage in 11 Illinois counties and caus-
ing major damage in the small towns of 
Harrisburg and Ridgway. Eight people 
in Harrisburg, alone, died in the event 
and 15 people were killed in total. 
Winds reached 175-miles per hour. It is 
not too much of a stretch to say these 
two small towns were almost wiped off 
the map. 

Requests for Federal assistance after 
a disaster are made by the Governor of 
each State. The state emergency man-
agement agency typically does a pre-
liminary damage assessment and then 
the Governor decides whether State re-
sources are adequate to absorb the 
costs of clean up and recovery. In the 
case of the Harrisburg and Ridgway 
tornado, the Governor’s request for fed-
eral emergency designation for Indi-
vidual Assistance was denied, as was 
the State’s appeal of that decision. 
With that denial, individuals whose 
homes or properties were damaged 
were precluded from direct federal 
help. 

I asked FEMA why it denied the Gov-
ernor’s request—which was supported 
by my colleague Senator KIRK and me, 
along with the entire Illinois delega-
tion—and we were told it was because 
the disaster did not meet or exceed the 
State’s per capita. In other words, be-
cause Illinois is a highly populous 
state, it is presumed it can absorb the 
costs of cleanup and recovery from dis-
asters up to a certain level. FEMA said 
the deadly tornado event did not ex-
ceed the state’s presumed capacity. 

Currently, FEMA multiplies the 
number of people in a state by $1.35 to 
determine a threshold of the amount of 
damage a state would have to have in-
curred to be considered for Assistance. 
In Illinois, that figure is about $18 mil-
lion. Well, Harrisburg, Ridgway, and 
the surrounding communities had 
about $5.5 million in Public Assistance 
damages. $5.5 million is a lot of loss, 
particularly in a rural area—but not 
enough to qualify for Federal assist-
ance under FEMA’ s rules. 

From 2002 to 2015, Illinois was denied 
federal disaster assistance seven times. 
Texas was denied thirteen times—for 
damage caused by everything from 
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